
THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 299

Approved May 10, 1993

RESOLVED, That the Traffic Engineer is requested

to conduct a study of the traffic flow in the Summit Neighbor-
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i THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE
STATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL
No. 300

Approved May 10, 1993

RESOLVED, That the Traffic Engineer is requested

to prohibit motor vehicle traffic along Francis Street,

Gaspee Street and Dr. Martin Luther King Memorial Bridge

on Sunday, July 25, 1993 from 7:00 o'clock A.M. to 6:00

o'clock P.M. to accommodate the International Pro-Am Cycling

Event sponsored by Sports Marketing Group, Inc.
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SPORTS
MARKETING
GROUP, INC.

April 13, 1993

Mr. Michael Clement
City Clerk
City Clerks Office
Providence City Hall
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Mike:

It was a pleasure speaking with you recently and discussing the Capital Center Criterium
scheduled for July 25th around the State House.

As you will recall, the Capital Center Criterium is a one day international Pro-Am cycling
event attracting more than 500 world class racers to Providence. The event is considered
one of the most prestigious Pro-Am cycling events in the country.

Sanctioned by the United States Cycling Federation (USCF), the Capital Center Criterium
continues to promote the sport of cycling while at the same time showcases the wonderful
resources we have in Providence and throughout the entire State.

As discussed, this letter is to confirm our conversation and ask that you place the following
road closure request on the City Council agenda at the next scheduled council meeting.

We respectfully request that the City of Providence permit the closure of Francis Street,
Gasbee Street and the Dr. Martin Luther King Memorial Bridge on July 25, 1993, between
7:00 AM and 6:00 PM.

Councilman Thomas Glavin has agreed to sponsor this request and asked that it be placed
on the council agenda,

Sports Marketing Croup is working closely with the Mayor's Office, Providence Police and
Fire Departments, DPW, State DOT, Parks & Recreation and City Traffic & Engineering
to ensure the success and safety of the event for all involved.
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Mike, we are excited about the continued growth and longevity of this event and look
forward to again working with you and the City of Providence as we build this international
sporting event within our Rhode Island community.

Please contact me with any questions and I hope you will be able to attend the event on July
25th.

Thank you again for your assistance in this matter and more importantly for your continued
support.

Sincerely,

Marc A. Levine
Executive Race Director


